PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM	

Management Committee meeting, held at 2pm on 13 February 2023 at Aldern House, Bakewell

Present: 				Guest:				
M Beer  				A Metcalfe, PDNPA	
P Brady				
J Collins
P Downing
L Granger (Chair)
Z Hawley (attended by videolink)
P Leppard (Secretary)		
	
23/01 	Apologies for absence 
Received from C Carr and P Cooper.

23/02	Minutes of meeting, 12 December 
These were approved as a correct record.

23/03	Matters arising from December minutes not elsewhere on the agenda
	It was noted that the “summary for parishes” element of minute 22/53 had not 
been actioned, awaiting arrival of the summary Management Plan from
PDNPA. It was agreed that the summary for parishes would now be produced 
without waiting any further.

23/04	Towards a new PDNPA Local Plan
Adele Metcalfe gave a resumé of progress re developing the Plan since the Committee’s previous meeting. She hoped to have some pre-consultation material to share with the Committee in late March/early April.
It was noted that DLUHC’s current NPPF consultation may have implications for the timescale for finalising the PDNPA Local Plan.

23/05 	Planning enforcement
There was a discussion of the effectiveness of PDNPA’s Enforcement activity. It was noted that a review of the Authority’s Local Enforcement Plan is planned for completion by March 2024, and it was agreed that PPPF wishes to make a submission to that review. Management Committee members undertook to let the Secretary have their individual thoughts, for him to collate for consideration at the Committee’s April meeting. 

23/06	DLUHC’s consultation re changes to National Planning Policy Framework
	There was a discussion of a number of points raised by the consultation, and it
was agreed that the Chair and the Secretary would compile a draft response to
DLUHC, for circulation then to others for comment.

23/07	Management Plan issues
Nothing to discuss at present.

23/08	2023 Election for Parish Members of the National Park Authority
	It was noted that the timetable for the various stages of this had now been
finalised, with information starting to be sent out to Parishes in late February.

23/09 	Secretary’s report
The Secretary had circulated this. It was agreed to increase the Secretary’s rate of pay to £17.90/hr from 1-4-23.   
23/10	Finance
a. PPPF’s current financial position was noted as satisfactory.  
b. It was agreed to approve a payment of £89.93 to the Secretary (including £14.39 Zoom fees).

23/11	Next meeting
	This was agreed to be on Monday 17 April at 2pm at Aldern House. 

The meeting closed at 3.50pm.	

